
CHRIST THE KING COMMUNITY 

To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Sunday, 12/21  

 No CLOW/No RE classes  

 Confirmation 11-1:30 parish hall 

 Youth Group 2-4 WC ice skating 

 Simbang Gabi Mass 6:30 pm Church  

 Church decorating party! 1:30 pm 

Monday, 12/22 

 No RE classes all week 

 Simbang Gabi Mass 6:30 pm Church 

Tuesday, 12/23 

 Simbang Gabi Mass 6:30 pm Church 

Wednesday, 12/24 & Thursday, 12/25 

 MERRY CHRISTMAS! 

 See Mass Schedules 

Sunday, 12/28 

 No CLOW/No RE classes  

 NO Youth Group 

WEEK AT A GLANCE 

199 Brandon Road, Pleasant Hill   925-682-2486  www.ctkph.org                                                                                                       

December 21, 2014 

The Fourth Sunday of Advent 

MASS SCHEDULE FOR  

CHRISTMAS EVE 12/24 

 

3:30 pm Family liturgy in church 

3:45 pm Mass in Gym 

 

5:30 pm Family liturgy in church 

5:45 pm Mass in Gym 

 

8:00 pm Mass in Church 

 

Midnight Mass in Church  

(carols and prayers at 11:30pm) 

MASS SCHEDULE FOR  

CHRISTMAS DAY 12/25 

 

8:00 am; 9:15am;  

10:45 am & 12:15 pm 

 

MASS SCHEDULE FOR  

NEW YEAR’S EVE  

 8:00 am 

 5:00 pm–reception following 

 

NEW YEAR’S DAY MASSES 

8:00 am 

9:15 am 

 



SCHEDULE OF MASSES 

Daily Masses: 
Monday-Friday, 8:00 am 
Saturday Masses: 
8:00 am & 5:00 pm 
Sunday Masses: 
7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  

10:45 am  12:15 pm  
CONFESSIONS: 

Saturday: 3:30 pm to 4:30 pm 

Dear Friends, 
 

     In the words of the noted theologian, Richard Rohr, 

ñAdvent is not about a sentimental waiting for the Baby 
Jesus.ò  Advent is a time to focus our expectation and 

anticipation on the adult Christ, the Cosmic Christ, who 

challenges us to empty ourselves, to lose ourselves, to 
surrender.  Hopefully, as individuals and as a parish 

community we have been able to do just that.  If not, thereôs still time as we 
enter into the last tweek of this beautiful season.  May it be for all of us a 

quiet and reflective time, peaceful and joy-filled in many ways. 

     As Fr. Paulson helped us to reflect last weekend on welcoming all our 
visitors at our Christmas Masses, may we open our hearts to welcome 

those who do not worship with us on a regular basis.  This is a wonderful 

chance for us to evangelize in our own individual ways as we greet them 
with Christmas heartsé.as we offer them our pews and parking spacesð

and even our Church.  Are we willing to go to the gym (the old Church) so 

our visitors can celebrate in our Church? 
     Maybe we can invite those we know who haven't been to Church since 

Easter and offer them a ride or pay their cab fareé.just to let them know 
we care for  them and we want them to experience our parish as a life-

giving and joy-filled parish community.  Maybe this is the time ï these next 

few daysðto encourage our family members who have gone astray to 
come home again and to come with us to our Christmas celebrations.  

 

INVITEé.ENCOURAGEé.WELCOMEé.CAREé.CHALLENGEé. 
SURRENDERé.EVANGELIZEé.COMMUNITYé.JOYé.CELEBRATE 

é.EXPERIENCE these words in the above three paragraphs which were 

carefully and deliberately chosen to emphasize how important this time is 
for us.  May all of us, our visitors and family members, experience the joy 

of Christmas with one another and with our Lord.  
 

The night is silent...the night is holy...may all be calm and may all be 

bright!! 
 

In Godôs love and mine, 

 
Vince   

PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani             682-2486 

     paulson.ctk@gmail.com 

Fr. Vince Cotter, Fr. Brian Timoney,                                            

Deacon John Ashmore, Fr. Tom Burns 

and Fr. Michael Dibble                 682-2486 

Sr. Joanne Gallagher, CSJ            682-2486 

   jgallagher.ctk@gmail.com 

Sr. Dominic Bonnici OP               682-2486 

   sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 

Kate Doherty                                682-2486 

   katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 

Religious Education Director:            

Sr. Maureen Viani , SNJM           686-1017 

Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits        686-1017 

   ctkreligiouseducation.org 

Youth Minister, Rick Lejano       676-0979 

   ctkyouthminister@gmail.com      

Ass’t Helen Christian                   676-0979 

   hchristian326@gmail.com                          

Al Garrotto RCIA/Small Faith Groups 

  algarrotto@comcast.net             849-6319 

CTK School Principal                  685-1109 

   ccaban@ctkschool.org        

Parish Office, Robin Morley        682-2486 

    ctk.robin@gmail.com 

Ass’t, Kathy Ridgway                  682-2486 

   kridgway02@gmail.com 

 

Facebook:  Christ the King Catholic  

                   Community of Pleasant Hill           

Reflections on Sunday Readings: 

 

First Reading:  2 Samuel 7:1-5, 8-

12, 14, 16 

     This passage refers to the “Ark of 

God” which was a wooden chest 

overlaid by gold where the stone tab-
lets of the 10 Commandments were 

kept.  King David, rich and comfort-

able in his palace, felt the Ark de-
served to be housed in similar splen-

dor. God will tell David that  a phys-

ical building is not as important as 
the “house” (that is, the dynasty) of 

David.  Christians have seen this 

prophecy fulfilled in Christ, who was 
born of the House of David.  

    

Second Reading:  Romans 16:25-27 

     Today’s passage concludes Paul’s 

long letter to the Romans.  It is one 

sentence, and it is very much like a 
toast offered to God.  In effect, Paul 

is saying that is all comes down to 

this:  We should give thanks to God 
that salvation is available to all peo-

ple through faith in Jesus Christ.    

 

A SPECIAL NOTE: 
There is a woman in our parish who 

has been inundating parishioners by 

leaving notes on  cars.  These notes 
don’t make much sense, and often 

refer to being “cast out and reject-

ed”.  Please know that these letters 
have no reflection on the owners of 

the cars.  Unfortunately, she is dis-

turbed and so far has not accepted 
any offers of assistance.  If you find 

one of these letters, please throw it 

away and say a prayer for her.    



Coming in 2015!  JustFaith and 

Good News People.  Are you ready 

to live more deeply with a greater 

sense of purpose?  Then contact our 
Pastoral Associate, Kate Doherty for 

more information about JustFaith and 

Good News People.  JustFaith is an 
intense and transformative 24 week 

small faith journey that will help you 

hear the gospel and make a differ-
ence.  Good News People is a 14 

week program that will open your 

eyes and call you to follow Jesus in a 
way you have never been called be-

fore.  This is not a bible study, this is 

a crash course in discipleship.  A 
wonderful way to start the new year! 

katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 

Are you being called to the diaco-

nate?  A new deacon formation class 

is starting in the Diocese of Oakland. 

For more information, interested men 
and their wives are invited to attend 

an informational meeting.  Call the 

Department of Clergy Services at 
510-267-8348 for January, 2015 

meeting dates and places. The dis-

cernment sessions will allow interest-
ed men to explore the call to diaconal 

ministry and gain understanding of 

the requirements, the process and the 
commitment involved in becoming a 

deacon.    

Trip to Ireland—2015 

Sister Joanne is planning 

another trip to Ireland 

beginning July 20, 
2015—July 31, 2015.  

For the past 20 years she has been 

leading groups to Europe and invites 
you to join her this year.  The trip 

includes flying into Dublin, travel-

ing to Kildare, Kilkenny, Cork, Kil-
larney, Adare and ending in Limer-

ick.  If you wish more information, 

contact Sr. Joanne at 246-1125 or 
989-3862. 

Help Needed!  Contra Costa Inter-

faiths Housing’s annual gala, Ruby 

Slippers needs auction items.  Kate 

Doherty has a “giving board” in our 
vestibule with items wished for on it.  

Please help by taking a tag and leav-

ing your contact information and tag 
number on the sign up sheet.   Items 

must be returned to Kate by Decem-

ber 29th.  Proceeds from this fun 
event helps end poverty and home-

lessness in our local community.  For 

more information,  contact Kate at 
katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com.  Thanks 

for your help! 

Simbang Gabi continues—

Everyone is invited to join in the cel-

ebration of a Filipino tradition called 

Simbang Gabi, a nine day novena in 
preparation for the birth of Jesus 

Christ.  Simbang Gabi continues at 

Christ the King through December 
23rd.  Mass begins at 6:30 pm every 

night.  The mass on December 23rd 

will be followed by dinner in the par-
ish hall.  Simbang Gabi is sponsored 

by the Filipino Society of Christ the 

King.  For additional information, 
please call Rudy at 372-6227 or 

Imelda at 825-2317. 

With the celebration 
of the Fourth Sunday 

of Advent today, we 

realize Christmas is 
almost here.  We in-

vite you to get ready along with us by 

helping out this afternoon (Sunday 
from 1:30-4:00 pm) with our annual 

Church decorating party.  You can 

also help by donating poinsettias in 
memory of family members or loved 

ones (drop off by 3:00 pm today and 

put names in the memory book pro-
vided).  In addition, there is the  sign-

ups for help at the Christmas Masses.  

Help us where you can. 

Taize Prayer Around the Cross 

Each month five Christian Churches 

of Pleasant Hill sponsor an hour of 

devotional prayer in the spirit of 
Taize (the ecumenical community in 

Southern France).  The prayer time 

(one hour) rotates on the first Sunday 
of each month through each of the 

five Christian churches.  Next month, 

the Taize Prayers will be at here at 
Christ the King, on Sunday, January 

18th,  at 7:30 pm.   Plan to join  us 

for a quiet, prayerful, gentle, and re-
freshing service.    

Bible Study at Christ the 

King– Bible study for men 

and women begins again on 

January 5th at 8:30 in  
rooms A and B in the par-

ish hall.  Join us for a 20 week study 

with DVD presentation at 8:50 - 
9:45; with discussion following.   

Save the Dates!  Adult Ed January 

Film Series Returns!   

Friday, January 9: “Kumar” 

Friday, January 16: “Calvary” 
All shows in the parish hall starting 

at 7:30 pm.   

High School 

Youth Group! 

Start your New 

Year’s off by 
attending Christ 

the King’s  High 

School Youth Group! We meet eve-
ry Sunday from 7pm to 9pm in the 

Parish Hall. Check out our website 

at ctkym.org. We have lots of fun 
activities planned in the new year, 

including a youth mass that is start-

ing in March 2015, complete  with a 
youth band!   If you have any ques-

tions, contact Rick 

at ctkyouthminister@gmail.com  

A big thank you to everyone who 
participated in our holiday food 

drives.   Both Monument Crisis Cen-

ter and St. Vincent De Paul are most 
thankful. 

http://ctkym.org/
mailto:ctkyouthminister@gmail.com


 
CHRIST THE KING 

 SCHOOL’S ANNUAL  
CHRISTMAS PROGRAM! 

CTK school students presented “The Angel Acade-

my” on Thursday night.  This program was written 

by students from the class of 2005, and  revived by 

this class of 2015. The entire school participated un-
der the direction of the 8th grade teacher, Carol 

Alonso and Principal, Chris Caban.    Despite the 

weather, the play was terrific and the students were 
wonderful.  In case you missed it, DVD’s are availa-

ble to order at the school office.      


